
444 South 1(jh Street Mall 
Omaha, NE 68102-2247 

February 17, 2012 
LlC-12-0016 

U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
ATTN: Document Control Desk 
Washington, D.C. 20555 

Reference: Docket No. 50-285 

Subject: 	 Indefinite Delay in Extended Power Uprate for Fort Calhoun Station, 
Unit No.1 (TAC No. ME5104) 

The Omaha Public Power District (OPPD) has previously communicated its intention to 
apply for a 17% increase (i.e., 1500 megawatts thermal (MWt) to 1755 MWt) from the 
current licensed thermal power limit for Fort Calhoun Station, Unit NO.1. Due to current 
conditions, OPPD will not seek an extended power uprate at this time. 

Please close T AC No. ME5104. Should OPPD decide to reinitiate this project in the 
future, we will inform you at that time. 

There are no regulatory commitments in this letter. 

If you should have any questions, please contact Mr. Bill Hansher at (402) 533-6894. 

Sincerely, 

~r 
Site Vice President and CNO 

DJB/mie 

Emp /ovment with Equal Opportunity 


